
The impact of climate change is a global problem with harsh 
implications for developing nations, particularly small island developing 
states like Jamaica. The world’s high dependency on fossil fuels (used 
for energy production, transportation etc.) has resulted in an increase in 
the amount of greenhouse gases present in the earth’s atmosphere, 
which contributes to significant climate changes (for example, the 2012 
drought in the US which caused food prices in Jamaica to increase).

If the global community does not take immediate steps to curb the 
impact of climate change it will have severe consequences on the 
environmental, economic and social well-being of all nations.

Do you know what “climate change” means? Do you know what it 
means to you, for the work you do, and for the buildings that you live and 
work in?

Climate change is not just about if it is hot today and cloudy tomorrow- it 
is the variations in the long-term weather and temperature patterns of 
the earth. Today, climate change has resulted in rising temperatures, 
sea level rise, increased rainfall, coastal flooding, drought and an 
increase in extreme weather systems such as hurricanes and tropical 
storms.

Human activities that contribute to the build-up of greenhouse gas 
emissions in the earth’s atmosphere are the main causes of global 
climate change. Greenhouse gas emissions trap heat within the earth’s 
atmosphere and are made up of carbon dioxide, methane and nitrous 
oxide. These gases are produced primarily as a result of human activity 
in energy production, transportation, construction, agriculture, and the 
utilization of land and natural resources.

Jamaica is one of the world’s top 40 climate “hot spots”, making us one 
of the most vulnerable countries to the effects of climate change. 25% 
of Jamaica’s population live in coastal areas, and 90% of our country’s 
total income is produced within these areas. In 2002, flood rains in 
Jamaica caused J$6 billion worth of damage. This amount represented 
over a quarter of the national budget for education that year, and could 
have built 12,000 low-income houses.

Jamaica will experience five main effects due to climate change:

1. More frequent and severe weather systems

2. Changes to the length and nature of the dry and rainy seasons

3. Rising sea levels and coastal flooding

4. An increase in temperatures

5. Degradation of our natural beauty and the extinction of our native 
 animals

There are important steps that government institutions need to take to 
prepare for climate change, particularly with regard to enforcing laws 
that protect and regulate our natural and built environment.

The most important thing for every Jamaican to do is to be aware of the 
effects that climate change is likely to have on Jamaica, and to do what 
they can to prevent these changes.
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If you are in the construction industry or are involved in the design and 
construction of any type of building you play an important role in 
preparing for climate change.

Globally, the building sector contributes up to 30% of the emissions that 
causes global warming, and consumes up to 40% of all energy. Damage 
to buildings and infrastructure is one of the greatest sources of financial 
and material losses in a storm, hurricane or other natural disaster.

1. Be aware of and obey the laws and regulations aimed at protecting 
and conserving the natural and built environment as well as new 
climate change resilient construction guidelines.

2. Use building materials and methods that promote energy 
conservation, are environmentally friendly, and that are designed to 
withstanding the effects of natural hazards and extreme weather. 

3. Do not build in flood and landslide prone areas, along coastlines, or 
near environmentally protected areas with sensitive eco-systems. 

4. Use the environment in your building design. For example, install sky 
lights to replace the need for electric lights; enhance the ventilation of 
the building to minimize the need for air conditioning units and fans; 
and incorporate existing trees and green space into your building and 
landscaping design in order to prevent the destruction of the natural 
habitat.

The “Build Better Jamaica” campaign belongs to a project called 
“Developing Design Concepts for Climate Change Resilient Buildings”. 
This project is sponsored by the Inter-American Development Bank (IDB) 
and by the University of the West Indies (UWI).

The IDB considers climate change in all its development programmes, 
and they have provided the resources for this project to help Jamaica 
and the Caribbean better prepare for climate change by employing 
climate change resilient strategies. The project is particularly concerned 
with construction and building practices and how the construction 
industry can build buildings that are safer, energy efficient, better able 
to withstand natural hazards and extreme weather, and that do not 
contribute to the destruction of the natural environment.

The project also aims to increase awareness of climate change among 
all Jamaicans, and to inform Jamaicans how climate change can affect 
them, what they can do to be better prepared for climate change, and 
how they can contribute to preserving the natural environment.
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